San Jose YMCA Chessclub Chess mews.

No]

20 September 1966

Tuesday, 13 September 1966 Club held it's annual meeting. Present were:

Adams, Bill Bell Joe Blackstone,

Blackstone, John Christianson, Jim Driedger, David

Dwyer, John
Ferreira, Antonio
Gaa, Bill
Gazse, Mark

Goss, Bill

Hofvendahl, Russ
Iwashita, James
Lane, Dale
Mueller, Bert
O'Brien, Casy
O'Shaughnessy. Ho

O'Shaughnessy, Howard

Summers, Ed.
Tullus, Koit.
Weiss, Paul
Wise, Wally
Wright, Richard

Election of Officers

Following officers were appointed and elected by acclamation::

President

- Antonio J. Ferreira

Vice-President

- Russell L. Hofvendahl

Tournament - Director

- Koit V. Tullus

Team Captain

- John A. Blackstone

Secretary/Treasurer, to this position were two candidates - Bert Mueller and Gary Stearns.

After supporting words to both of the candidates Bert Mueller received 16 votes and Gary

Stearns 2 votes, - thus

Secretary/Treasurer - Bert Mueller

Activity

Tournament Director outlined in short Clubs future activity, first of the tournaments starting already 20 Sep. 1966. Members voiced their opinions and their thoughts for the future activity.

Membership

This subject touched off lively discussion as expected because the question of money involved. Almost every member voiced their opinion. It was decided that officers will work out Chessclub laws and by-laws and membership dues will be assigned \$1.00 per month, payable twice a year. During this discussion period a voluntary "hat collection" was conducted which netted \$31.00.

Nice hand was given to the long time club secretary/treasurer Howard O'Shaughnessy.

Meeting ended with Club President's acceptance speech.